
PhotoFacial – Pre/Post Treatment Instructions 

 
Pre-Treatment Preparation 
Avoid skin irritation or intentional skin tanning. Sunblock is advisable when outdoors during 
sunlight hours. Avoid waxing, Retin A, Alpha-Hydroxy Acid, Benzoyl Peroxide, Threading and 
sunbathing for 7 days prior to treatment. 
 
Please arrive with clean skin. No make-up, oils or perfume on the area being treated.  
Discontinue antibiotics, or St. John's Wort and self-tanning lotion two weeks prior to 
treatment.  Discontinue Accutane six months prior to treatment. 
 
Waiting Periods - A waiting period of three months is necessary following deep chemical peels 
and laser resurfacing, and a waiting period of two weeks after any fillers and Botox. We can 
not treat over synthetic and silicone fillers.  

 
Following Treatment 
Your skin may feel like it has slight sunburn. You may experience erythema (redness), edema 
(swelling), and some discomfort of the treated areas for several hours or up to 3 days post-
treatment. You may experience some purpura (purpleish spots or patches) in treated areas, 
which would be expected to resolve within several days. If you experience itching after 
treatment, you may use over the counter topical hydro-cortisone cream.  
 
Mild swelling may occur. You may use cold (not ice) packs, 10-minute intervals, as needed for 
comfort and to relieve swelling the first 24 hours. If swelling occurs, you may take an anti-
histamine, such as Benedryl the first two days.   
 
Apply aloe gel for the first 24 hours. We recommend Soothing Aloe Gel with Vitamin E and 
Hyaluronic acid we provide or an over the counter clear aloe gel.  Use a mild cleanser,we 
recommend Chamomile or Cetaphil for a one week, or until completely healed. We recommend 
Replenishing Chemical Free Moisturizer with SPF 30. It's an easy all-in-one way to moisturize 
with sunblock to protect your investment! 
 
If blisters do occur, apply Bactracin or Polysporin ointment until healed. Do not get chemicals 
or harsh detergents onto the blister. Apply ointment over blister before showering. Avoid hot 
water over skin! You can apply Replenishing Chemical Free Sunblock over the blister once it 
heals.  Do not pick any scabs or exfoliate the first 7 days after treatment.  
 
Avoid hot baths or showers, aerobic exercise, massage, harsh cleansers, or chemicals on the 
treated area for 48 hours following treatment. Avoid sun exposure to the treated area for 1 to 
2 months following the treatment. Use a broad spectrum of sunblock of at least SPF 30or higher 
at all times.  
 
Tanning after treatment sessions may enhance melanin regeneration, which may result in 
hyper-pigmentation or other side effects.  

 
 

Please call the office if you have any questions or concerns. (727) 772-1500 
Emergency after-hours: (727) 460-0500  
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